Freshman Class Elects Officers for 1957-58

The freshman class elected their class officers at a meeting held in the college auditorium at 4:30 P.M. on November 11, 1957.

The vice-president of the Student Government Association, William Livingston, presided at the meeting until the election of the new president, Thomas Wimbrow. Thomas, a 1957 graduate of Stephen Decatur High School, has had experience in work of this type; he served as president of the senior class there.

Edward Nock, a graduate of Severn Prep School in the Class of 1953, was elected vice-president of the class. Fulfilling the duties of secretary will be Isabel Hart from High Point High School, Class of 1957. Myrna Baker, also from Stephen Decatur High School, Class of 1957, was elected treasurer of the freshman class. Representing the class on the social committee will be Ann Bozman from Princess Anne, a 1957 graduate at St. Mary's Seminary.

STC Host to 600 MAFTA Delegates

The eighth annual convention of Maryland Association of Future Teachers of America, held on the College campus Saturday, November 16, was a great success due to the splendid cooperation with the faculty of our students. Approximately 600 attended. The guests were sponsors and students from the University of Maryland, publication. and all colleges offering teacher education, also from the high schools having FTA clubs.

night guests were the FTA Club was first begun in 1926, it was of Salisbury High School, directed approximately twice the size of the by Miss Brown, and Wicomico present Holly Leaf, and it was Calendar of Events Mrs. J. MacFaddin Dick.

college chapter of FTA: Barbara the year. In 1946-47, The Holly vice-president; J. H. Williams, a mimeographed group of sheets. treasurer; and June Taylor, sec- It is aslo interesting to note that retary; Dr. Carolyn Dunlap and in 1947-48, The Holly Leaf was Christmas Party. Dr. Leila Stevens, faculty spon- even smaller in size than at pressors of the chapter.

Faculty members who partici- quently as it is today. pated officially were President come to the college, and Dean Willis, Miss Addis and Mr. Focht, who led group discussions.

(Continued on Page 4)



THE FRESHMAN CLASS elected officers on November 11. Seated left to right are Edward Nock, vice-president, Thomas Wimbrow, president, and Isabel Hart, secretary. Standing are Myrna Baker, treasurer and Ann Bozman, social committee representative.

Holly Leaf Celebrates Thirty-one Consecutive Years of Publication

The official newspaper publication of the State Teachers College, The Holly Leaf, was founded in September, 1926. The newspaper has been published ever year since its founding, sometimes monthly, occasionally quarterly, and presently bi-weekly. The Holly Leaf is the original name of the publi- men's dorm. cation, and the name has never been changed or altered during the thirty-one consecutive years of

Numerous other changes, however, have occurred in the size, the style, and the type of content In charge of housing for over- of the newspaper. When the paper Senior High School, directed by published once a month during the academic year. It assumed the In charge of general arrange- form of a magazine in 1940, and ments were the officers of the was published four times during Carstens, president; Wayne Smith, Leaf, due to war shortages, was ent, though not published as fre-

Devilbiss, who extended the wel- The Holly Leaf, when it was ed by the Sophanes Players. founded, was clearly stated by the first Holly Leaf staff, under the sented by the State Teachers Coleditorship of Miss Lena L. Reid, lege Chorus. Students appearing on the pro- Class of 1926. The aims of the

(Continued on Page 3)

New Policy Adopted By a Section of the Women's Dormitory

The Women's Dormitory Association, on Tuesday evening, November 12, voted upon a temporary ruling to initiate an honor system as a means of enforcing quiet during study hours. This measure is to be restricted to the "High Hall" section of the wo-

For the past two years the Women's Dormitory Association has been formulating plans for a new constitution. As it is nearing completion, the Association hopes that this honor system may be included in the revision plans. If accepted, (Continued on Page 4)

Dec. 1, *Baltimore Symphony 'Pops") Concert

Dec. 3, S.G.A. Assembly

Dec. 4, * Community Concert Association, The Chanticleers.

Dec. 13, Christmas Dance under the auspices of the Senior Class.

Dec. 17, Annual Campus School

Dec. 17, Newman Club All-College Party.

Dec. 18, Chamber reading of The underlying philosophy of Dickens Christmas Carol, present-

Dec. 19, Christmas Concert, pre-

Dec. 19, Buffet Supper and Candle Lighting Service.

Dec. 20, College closes for Christmas holidays at 11:50 A.M. Jan. 6, 1958, College classes reume at 8:15 A.M.

Jan. 8, Lecture, Dr. Gerald Wendt, Atomic Scientist.

* The one hundred student tickets are available in the General Office as announced. See bulletin boards.

Rabbi Isaac Moseson Addressed Students at Thanksgiving Assembly

Yesterday, November 26, the Christian Association sponsored the annual Thanksgiving program, held in the College auditorium at

The College Chorus sang "Come Ye Thankful People" in Processional and again in Recessional. The Chorus also sang Wagner's "Pilgrims' Hymn" from Tannhauser, and "Song of Hope", a Hebrew melody by Goodhart.

The Thanksgiving Proclamation of the President of the United States was read by Jerry Matthews. Joyce Moore, as President of the Christian Association, then introduced the speaker, Rabbi Moseson of the Jewish Synagogue in Salisbury, who presented an inspiring message to the student body. The audience sang "Prayer Thanksgiving," and Ernest Fuchs gave the Invocation and Benediction,

Those who helped in the success of this program were Dr. Jessie L. Fleming, as director of the College Chorus; Mr. James Di Vigillio, as advisor to the Christian Association; and Joyce Moore, Carole Kirkwood, Marilyn Miller, Betty Lee Shawn, as officers of the Christian Association. Others who helped greatly were Mary Lee Todd, Helen Moran, Janet Hopkins, Judy Windsor and Marie Rippons.

BULLETIN Special SGA Assembly Will Be Held Dec. 3

At a special meeting of the SGA, November 25, a proposed amendment to the SGA constitution was discussed. This amendment concerns the method of representation on the SGA Board. The Board voted to present this amendment to the student body for approval.

It is to be presented at an all student assembly to be held on Tuesday, December 3, at which time said amendment will be read and explained by SGA Board members. Following this each class will hold a meeting wherein the amendment will be further discussed. An election will be held on Wednesday, December 4 and each student is to vote to either accept the amendment, as a whole, or to reject it. A two-thirds affirmative vote by the student body is necessary to pass the amendment.

The amendment, in its entirety, is to be posted so that all students may read it. Questions concerning any point or points of the amendment are invited and may be asked of any board member, with further discussion to take place in the class meetings as outlined above.

Vol. 17—No. 4 STC, Salisbury, Md. Wed. Nov. 27, 1957

LETTERS TO THE EDITOR

they stated that the only thing soccer team? Is this fair to the that they learned was that the student body?

idea that the Holly Leaf could State Board of Education.

fall was to take several shots for dents and cover a few student acthe Holly Leaf. A quarter of the tivities besides sports, although from this Polaroid camera has the most important social aspects been used, the other newspaper around STC is card-playing in the pictures printed were from Holly Snack Bar. Yet, during my three the top left corner were two iden- the Holly Leaf.

and to the point, not wishy-washy. quality and flavor.

She also allows news stories filled with personal opinions to be

November 18, 1957 printed. I am referring to a soc-

THE HOLLY LEAF

letterhead "Holly Leaf" was too Another point I wish to queslarge for the size of the paper. tion: Is the Holly Leaf a student Money was saved on the Holly newspaper or a record of admin-Leaf expenses last year. Instead istrative achievements? If so much of turning the excess back to the space must be devoted to the ad-SGA as is customary, a Polaroid ministration, why not have a few camera was purchased with the copies printed and sent to the

The first request I received this pus problems that concern stu-

Edwin P. Smith ("Fuzzy" Smith)

Editorially Speaking

Dear Mr. Smith

the State Teachers College, Salisbury, Maryland. For several years the staff of this publication has worked toward making it a *student* newspaper. Progress has been made in this direction. Further improvement along many selves with the facts. Please do not trouble us with your lines is planned for this year. It must be kept in mind that effective and permanent improvement takes time.

Last spring three students attended the Columbia Scholastic Press Association Convention in New York City as representatives of the Holly Leaf and also of the college annual, the Evergreen. A basic sum of money was taken from the funds of each of these organizations with permission of the SGA Board for this purpose. It should be noted that each of these students spent at least the same amount of money from his own personal funds for the trip. As stated in an editorial appearing in the March 27, 1957 issue of the Holly Leaf, "There was a great deal learned by the STC representatives at the Columbia Scholastic Press Association Convention held on March 14, 15, and 16 at Columbia University." Evidence of this can be seen in the growth of our paper since that time.

A Polaroid camera was purchased from Holly Leaf funds for the purpose of taking pictures for the paper. This is a new venture and as such is subject to trial and error. It is a beginning, a guidepost toward the future. Excellent photography in the newspaper, perhaps not in this school year, but in years to come, is the anticipated outcome of this venture. The pictures appearing in this issue of the paper were taken with the Polaroid camera in discussion.

The two publications of the college, namely the Holly Leaf and the Evergreen, have worked together and should continue to work together in complete harmony sharing in-

formation, pictures and ideas with no inconvenience to either

The condition of the Snack Bar is evident to every stucer story that omitted the fact dent. Varied measures have been taken to improve these Last spring money was appro- that STC was the first team to conditions with the result that students, upon coming into priated for three students to at- score against Maryland this year, contact with any mention of said problem, immediately have tend the Columbia Scholastic Press but adds "the team should have Association. Coming back to STC, stayed home." Is this fair to the was and is the belief of this editor that excerpts from an the stayed home. The thir fair to the was and is the belief of this editor that excerpts from an analysis of the stayed home. exchange paper of a college facing the same problem would bring the matter out in the open once more. In showing how this other college delivered an ultimatum to its students concerning the use of their student lounge, it was hoped to impress us with the importance of taking the responsibility upon ourselves to see that such an ultimatum is not delivered to us. A careful reading of the editorial referred to above (October 30, 1957) will prove it to be firm and to the point.

Any story appearing in the Holly Leaf containing personal opinion in any degree is clearly designated as the opinconver ences to others and improv- student interest, a student newsing the quality of the newspaper. paper must devote space to camthe writer or an editorial is the expression of the opinion of that writer. The need to explain this to college students is incomprehensible. Let it also be noted that STC was the year has gone by and one picture the sports are important. One of first soccer team to score on the University of Baltimore soccer team rather than Maryland as was reported in the November 13 issue of the Holly Leaf.

May we emphasize that the Holly Leaf is a STUDENT Leaf files of yesteryear or formal year stay at STC, cards have nev- newspaper. Its first obligation is to the individual student. student pictures. Even to my un- er been mentioned nor has a firm We are not an administrative bulletin and the staff fails to experienced eye the front page of statement ever been made about see any logical reasoning behind such an insinuation. Any the last issue was unbalanced. In the condition of the Snack Bar in administrative news carried in the columns of the paper is there because of its bearing on the student's college life. We, tical heads, known as tombstone These are only a few of my as students, cannot detach ourselves from the administraheads and regarded as very poor gripes, but I hope this letter will tion. There is, as it should be, an interrelationship between awaken people at all levels that students, faculty and the administration. Therefore, admin-The editor is familiar with STC students want a better and istrative news concerns students. The Holly Leaf is pledged Snack Bar conditions, but resorted more interesting newspaper. Stu- to the accurate reporting of campus events influencing the to "borrowing" an editorial from dents of STC, let our paper be life of the student here at STC. To the truly observant eye, another paper, deploring the conditions. Editorials should be firm like a good wine: with age comes year.

The paper has not, in any manner, displayed a predominance of sports articles. Sports, especially men's sports articles, is one of the weaker sections of the newspaper as far as the quantity of articles is concerned.

It should be noted that in no daily or weekly newspaper are sports a predominant feature.

The staff of the newspaper has been, is, and shall con-The Holly Leaf is the official newspaper publication of tinue working for a better and more interesting paper.

> The Holly Leaf welcomes and urges constructive criticism from any and all students who first acquaint them-"gripes," but offer instead intelligent solutions to our problems with your criticism.

—The Editor

THE HOLLY LEVE STAFE

THE HOLLI LLAI STAIT	
Published Bi-Weekly at State Teachers College, Salisbury, Marylan	a
Editor Joanne Cathe	11
Assistant Editor Jean Puse	
Copy Gloria Miller and Grace Zagl	7.
ayout Helen Layma	
Business Helen Luzetsk	
Advertising Ann Bozma	n
Photography Jack Rus	h
Headlining Laurie Hammerma	n
Circulation Rebecca Matthew	7S
Sports Carole Kirkwood, Maria Simmons, Wayne Smit	h
Typists Norma Culver, Maryanna Lake, Mary Lo	u
Lambden, Wanda Parks, June Smit	
Staff Advisor Mrs. A. L. Flemin	
Reporters: Nancy Atkinson, James Broumel, Barbara Caine, Louis	se
Campbell, Gene Carstens, Thelma Hackert, Janet Har	
Joan Hayman, Carolyn Higgins, Louise Holbrook, Luc	У
Holloway, Janice Hubbard, Connie Mears, Kay Murra	
Lou Pritchard, Michaele Shortall, Joann Snyder, Jac	k
Weise, Mary Wright	

FACULTY

November 27, 1957

HERE AND THERE Cheerful Work of Mrs.

By Janice Hubbard

On November 11 the girls of the Junior class gave a kitchen

Methodist Church.

Mrs. Frank White and Miss Margaret Addis have resumed after a period of illness

the Billy Tryall Studio.

American Association of Univer- Mrs. Ennis is that she, in turn, Christian Association. sity Women on November 12. She likes them so much. When asked The purpose of the Baptist Stu-

Devilbiss spoke to the Pocomoke good education. Lion's Club, and on November 20, attended Queen Anne's County

and Becky Forsythe presented a could not be all pleasant, it is sions. The B.S.U. has as its presiprogram of entertainment for the surprising that she has only one dent, Miss Pat Ray.

November 16.

of the Salisbury Kiwanis Club.

walkin Methodist Church near has not improved." Salisbury on Sunday morning, November 24. Reverend Howard Gordy, pastor of the church, was a recent guest on campus at which time he spoke to the Wesley group.

The Newman Club is giving a Christmas party on Tuesday, December 17, from 8 to 11, at the St. Francis de Sales School. Dancing, refreshments, and entertainment are planned. All students are invited.

On Friday evening, November 22, Henry Hausdorff spoke to the Friday Night Discussion Group of the Beth Israel Synagogue. His topic was, "Obligations of Parents to Insure the Proper Education of Their Children.'

Accidents in 1956 took the lives of nearly 35,000 persons in the prime of life-15-44 years of age-the National Safety Council reports. An additional 19,400 persons 45-64 died from accidents.

The Hollyleaf Salutes . . .

Margaret Ennis Noted

By JANET HART

riage to Mr. Woodrow Robbins is often taken for granted. He being considered. of Mrs. Margaret Ennis.

Dr. Jessie Fleming presented a since January 7, 1952.

College Night held at the Centreville High School.

May Crandall, Juanita Gordy,

May Crandall, Juanita Gordy,

Personal contact with each day personal c Masons at Delmar on November 6. major concern. This is the neglect Regina Hughes attended the Yale-Princeton football game on Bar clean. Mrs. Ennis had this to keep the Snack Group is to increase the student's say about the problem:

was a guest of honor at a meeting been here, I have seen the Activity cally, it is "to understand why we newspaper were (1) To act as a Center grow and improve mate- believe what we do, and what the mirror for student activities; (2) The Wesley Foundation at STC rially. But the neglect of the stu- Scriptures teach." This group To afford an opportunity for the attended, as a body, the Rocka- dents in maintaining a nice center meets every Wednesday night. Mr. expression of opinions of all those

Clubs and Organizations on STC Campus Meet Various Student Needs and Interests

This article is one of a series | The purpose of the Canterbury

and Nettie Stearn were recently separable and one is not noticed of which is to uphold and promote matters. Father Varley and Fathguest singers at Powellville Meth- without the other. Such a situa- the ideals of Christian religion on er Truitt attend the meetings and odist Church Homecoming and on tion is our Activity Center, which this campus. Meetings are held, enter into the discussions. A guide, November 17, sang at Showell functions under the management from 6:15 to 7:00 P.M. on the sec- the "Christian Way of Living" is Mrs. Ennis, in addition to being sponsored by the Christian Asso- Elderdice is advisor to this group; their duties at the Campus School Supervisor of Activities of the ciation. Presently, a series of proon November 12 Kay Cropper

Snack Bar and Book Store, holds grams are being presented conthe most exacting job of being a cerning the study of various rewas given a surprise welcome back mother of five children ranging ligious denominations. The first ing of the Catholic religion. Meetparty by her dancing pupils at in age from thirteen to five years. program will be a study of the ings are held every first and third She has been connected with STC Pilgrim Holiness Church. Any stu- Tuesday of the month, Father Mclecture on modern music before Perhaps the main reason that become a member of the C.A. Miss Miss Grace Zaghi is president of the Fine Arts Study Group of the this student body is so fond of Joyce Moore is president of the Newman Club.

Understanding that the associ- Church. Occasionally, speakers are is president.

The purpose of the Bible Study knowledge of the Bible, and broaden his understanding through his On November 12 Ernest Fuchs "During the time that I have own interpretation, More specifi-DiVirgilio is the counselor.

This is Your Snack Bar . . .

Are You Proud of It?

planned to acquaint students on Club is to answer any questions campus with the various clubs and of the students concerning the shower for Miss Nancy Kline, a A person who does his work organizations of the college. At Episcopalian religion or other proformer STC student, whose mar- quietly, efficiently, and cheerfully this time, the religious groups are blems. The discussions deal with whatever the group wants to talk will take place in the near future, becomes so much a part of his The first organization is the about. Outsiders are invited to Mary Evelyn Doepp, Pat Ray, work that they become almost in- Christian Association, the purpose give their opinions on various ond Thursday of each month, Sun- used, although other suggestions day Evening Vesper Services are for topics are always welcome. Dr.

dent who accepts its purpose may Ginley presides at the meetings.

The purpose of the Wesley illustrated her lecture with piano her opinion of the students, she dent Union is to strengthen the selections.

Jane Martin, Mary Evelyn
Doepp, Pat Ray, and Ernest Fuchs
attended a Baptist Convention in
Frederick on November 9.

On November 19 Dr. Wilbur
Devilbiss spoke to the Pocomoke

Methodist Church. Meetings are held on the first, second, and to maintain a relationship between the individual and the church. Meetings are held on the first and the church. Meetings are held on the first are discussed to interest all students. An attempt is made to choose those subjects both educational and enlightening to night, mid-week prayer meeting is educational and enlightening to held at Allen Memorial Baptist everyone. Miss Rebecca Matthews

HOLLY LEAF CELEBRATES THIRTY-ONE CONSECUTIVE YEARS OF PUBLICATION

(Continued from Page 1)

interested in the welfare of the school; (3) To encourage effective English expression.

In 1927, The Holly Leaf became member of Columbia Scholastic Press Association at Columbia University in New York City. An issue of the newspaper in 1927 relates that Dr. Anne H. Matthews, advisor to The Holly Leaf, represented the publication at the convention held that year. The membership in the organization was continued in the years following, and Dr. Matthews accompanied student delegations to the convention, where the paper was commended for its excellence.

The Salisbury Advertiser Pubishing Company began publishing the newspaper in 1932 and has een printing the paper since that

The College Library has, in bound form, a copy of each newspaper issued since its beginning in 1926.

STC Soccer Team Wins Final Game of Season

The Salisbury State Teachers soccer team closed its 1957 season with a decisive victory on November 11, defeating Frostburg 5 to 0 in a contest played at Towson.

Bill Brown, Tom Fallin, and Joe part in the volleyball tournament. Steelman, was an example of the tremendous spirit of the S.T.C. day, November 25. Teams compristeam.

the only victory in four outings for the STC team, losing to University of Baltimore, Towson, and University of Maryland frosh. Much praise is accorded to Murray Smith, the leading scorer for the team.

Sport Beat

Oklahoma's forty-seven game winning streak will probably never be equalled. It stands out in football as Joe Dimaggio's fifty-six game hitting streak does in base-

What made Oklahoma's streak was a potent offensive and a stubborn defensive. During the fortyseven games, Oklahoma scored 1,615 points while limiting their opponents to a mere 276. In other words, Oklahoma averaged 34.3 points a game while their defense was giving up 5.8 points per game. To further point out their defense, out of 47 games, Oklahoma's opponents only scored in 25.

The lowest score Oklahoma was held to was seven points and that was to a Maryland team that were called National Champions. On the other hand their highest total ran up to 66 points against hapless Kansas State.

The easiest prey for the Sooners during their streak was their own conference members. Of them Kansas, Kansas State, Iowa State and Nebraska really took a panting. In a total of 19 games against these teams they managed to push Oklahoma's defense around for a minute 59 points. Oklahoma ran themselves silly running across

Oklahoma played two bowl games during their streak and if it hadn't been for Ed "I'll find my own way" Vereb, they would have been unscored upon. Both opponents were Maryland teams who just didn't seem to know that you have to score to win.

The Sooners' closest game of the streak occurred three weeks before the death knell. They squeaked by Colorado 14-13.

Apparently in the Notre Dame game they had the right condition of body and not of mind or else Dame had too much of Notre each.

Two STC Teams Are Competing in Volleyball League

Due to the increased number of girls competing for position on the volleyball squad two teams from This, the final game for seniors STC have been selected to take This year's season began on Moning the league are Sharptown, The defeat of Frostburg marked Mardela, Hebron, and the STC teams. Games are scheduled for one night a week.

> This season new uniforms are to be purchased for the squad. They will be of gabardine material: maroon with white trimming.

All girls playing on the squad are receiving points toward the various awards to be presented at morning session. the close of each school year. Each girl has a card on which a record of points earned is entered as

tie Stern and Sue Metz.

girls selected to this team are dorff, and Jack Potter. Barbara Carstens, Joyce Flowers,

Simmons and Nettie Stearn.

The Torpedoes is the name of the second team. Those girls playing on this team are Jerry Baker, Magee, Sue Metz, Pauline Osinski, Jo Patterson, Betty Shawn, Lovey Ann Truitt, and Ruth Tyler.

STC HOST TO 600 MAFTA DELEGATES

(Continued from Page 1) gram were Barbara Carstens, who extended greetings from the college chapter of FTA; Wayne Smith, who made announcements, and Joanne Little, who played the piano for the assemblying of the morning program.

The College Chorus, under the direction of Dr. Jessie Fleming, presented four numbers in the

Among the students who assisted and their duties were:

Recorders in discussion groups: Ina Rae Foskey, Kay Harrison, Managers of the team are Net- Ruth Clark, Anna Ward, Virginia Mezick, Mary Balassone, Betty The first volleyball team is to Jane Dashiell, Helen Luzetsky, known as the Sky-Rockets. Those Eugene Carstens, Henry Haus-

Traffic: Donald Moore, Tom Ina Roy Foskey, Pat Hutson, Car- Wimbrow, Nutter Wimbrow, Mike ole Kirkwood, Pat Lloyd, Ruth Nielsen, Marie Rippons, Marie Seymour, and Bert Cantwell, from

Wicomico Senior High School.

The Tea: Ruth Clark, Jean Barnes, Norma Lee Phillips, Dolores Cooling, Constance Mears, Janet Hopkins, Rose Lewis, Sue Betty Lee Shawn, and Annette Catlin. Rebecca Forsythe and Emily Burns poured.

Tour Conductors: William Livingston, Patricia Martinez, Frank Gentle, Carol Knapp, Anne Abel. Helen Luzetsky, Lou Pritchard, Barbara Fisher, and Joyce Moore.

Official Greeters: Rebecca Matthews, Helen Layman, and Lovey Ann Truitt.

Registration: Ruth Nielsen, Louise Holbrook, Joe Steelman, Grace Zaghi.

Information: Nelson Lynch, Anne Abel.

Cashier: J. H. Williams, Jo Snyder.

Reception Friday Evening: Barbara and Eugene Carstens, Jerry Fields.

Mr. Orville Berwick, State Director of FTA, has written: "On behalf of the Executive Committee of the Maryland Association of Future Teachers of America and the Maryland State Teachers Association, I should like to express our sincere appreciation for the work that . . . your chapter did to make our Fall Convention a signal success."

STC Hockey Squad Ties Villa Julie

As this article goes to press the Women's Hockey squad has an undefeated record for this season. The lassies brought home a tie score from their recent game with Villa Julie Junior College in Baltimore. This game, palyed on November 15 at Villa Julie, ended in a 0-0 score. The Salisbury goalie, Pat Hutson, saved the team from defeat many times throughout the game with her fast thinking and accurate hitting.

Those girls playing in the game were Mary Evelyn Doepp, Helen Ellis, Delores Gardner, Pat Lloyd, Sue Metz, Emily Burns, Joyce Bennett, Louise Holbrook, Joanne Cathell, Carole Kirkwood, Pat Hutson, Ina Ray Foskey, and Mike Shortall.

Much encouragement was given the team by the cheerleaders. Those cheerleaders making the trip were Mary Wright, Connie Mears, Becky Forsythe and Jerry

After the game all retired to Villa Julie's student lounge for refreshments.

NEW POLICY ADOPTED

(Continued from Page 1) it will fulfill one of the goals set for the college; that is, to encourage students to grow towards self-responsibility as well as towards academic achievement.

The

smartest

fashions

for

any

occasion...

